Alumnae Association Board of Directors meeting was held March 22-24, 2012. Highlights
include:

o Programs to engage alumnae in the life of the College and with each other continue to
build momentum and positive feedback, these are: Success After Saint Mary’s: alumnae
on campus sharing stories of career with students, One Book, One Saint Mary’s: shared
reading program via Clubs, online chat and Reunion, Spirituality & Service: spiritual
season reflections & opportunities for service, Giving & Development: how the Board
can best support College goals for alumnae giving & campaign.

o0 The Alumnae Engagement Committee will assist to coordinate 2 Career Open Houses
at Reunion 12 (healthcare & legal). The Committee will also assist exploring how to
continue to best engage Former Alumnae Board members with College.

o0 The Board Selection & Awards Committee selected the student to receive the
Outstanding Senior Award which will be presented at Commencement and Alumnae for
Association Awards presented at Reunion 12.

0 The Clubs & Resources Committee continues to work with OAR to revive dormant
clubs and better support club leaders.

o0 The Student Alumnae Committee assists and supports connecting alumnae with
students. The Committee created a new tradition for senior week, a ceremony called
Opening the Circle. This ceremony is similar to the Closing the Circle ceremony done
during Orientation.

o0 The Board invited Sr. Veronique to lead us in a prayer service. Members of the CSC
were invited to participate in the prayer service and join the Board for breakfast.

o President Mooney shared lunch with the Board and honored retiring Directors, there are
six: Kimberly Roland ’12, Abby Van Vlerah '04, Jill Clouse Moore '99, Rebecca Votto
'93, Monica Stallworth-Kolimas ‘74 and Nora Barry Fischer '73.

0 The Board also elected new officers for 2012-14 term: Karen Weaver ‘91, President;
Kathryn Mettler '63, Vice President; and, Annette Isom '83, Secretary.



